MAY 2022

ACTIVITIES

- 3 Site Council 9:30 am to decorate, meeting immediately following Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15
- 4 Chair Yoga exercise, 12:30, Jan Cannon instructor
- 5 Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, Peggy or Marie, leaders Bible Study, 10-11:00, Joey Crosnoe, leader APPLE Project Paperwork Service, 10:30-12:00 noon Raffle, 11:451
- 6 Bingo, 12:30, Edward Jones, Timothy Domian, Financial Advisor
- 9 Board Meeting, 12:45
- 10 Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15
- 11 Chair Yoga, 12:30, Jan Cannon instructor
- Blood Pressures, 10:00-11:00, Legacy Hospice Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, Peggy or Marie, leaders Bible Study, 10-11:00, Joey Crosnoe, leader Raffle, 11:45
- Bingo, 12:30, Arnold Insurance
- 17 Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15 Foot Clinic, by appointment only
- Blood Pressures, 10-11:00, sponsored by Crown Hospice Chair yoga exercise, 12:30, Jan Cannon instructor
- APPLE Project Paperwork Service, 10:30-12:00 noon Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, Peggy or Marie, leaders Bible Study, 10-11:00, Joey Crosnoe, leader Raffle, 11:45
- 20 Bingo, 12:30, Saxony Village
- 24 Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15
- 25 Chair yoga exercise, 12:30, Jan Cannon instructor
- Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15, Peggy or Marie, leaders Bible Study, 10-11:00, Joey Crosnoe, leader Raffle, 11:45
- 27 Bingo, 12:30, Crown Hospice
- 30 Center Closed for the Memorial Day holiday
- 31 Exercise Class, 9:30-10:15

THREE CHEERS FOR THE VOLUNTEERS!

Each day the center is open we use about 20 volunteers. These fantastic people are dedicated beyond what you can imagine. This senior center is alive and well because of the amazing volunteers that do so, so many tasks and jobs around the center. THANK YOU, wonderful volunteers for ALL you do!!!

MEMORIAL GIFTS RECEIVED

Memorial gifts have been given to the senior center in memory of our very beloved and dear friend Vance Combs. Vance and June have been a part of this senior center for many years and Vance was a valuable Board Member for many years, helped with the fundraising dinners to pay on the building mortgage and much, much more. Vance will be greatly missed among us.

Gifts have been given by the Harold Ward estate, Calvin and Carol Wills, Helen Combs, Patricia Irvin, Glenn and Nellie McGill, Phyllis Follmer, Ken and Martha Ellen House, Lynwood Baptist Church, Roberta Bainum, and Irene Collins.

A memorial gift was received in memory of Marjorie Hildebrand by Thomas and Ann Haas. Gifts were given in Honor of Joan Weeks' 94th birthday by Evelyn Finney, Amy Thompson and Rob Weeks.

REMINDER THAT FOOD AND DRINKS CANNOT LEAVE THE BUILDING

As we have had so many new people come to be with us, we need to remind you that taking food from your meal tray and drinks, including milk, is not allowed. When you dine in, the food and drink is to be consumed inside the dining room as your noon meal.

Clients who are approved to take meals out of the building get meals that are packed by the kitchen staff and carried out to eat at home.

BUILDING FOUNDATION FUNDRAISERS

Some of you may not be aware that the money you contribute toward the actual cost of your meal is not the same pool of funds that help pay for the upkeep and maintenance of this building.

The Foundation has its own fundraisers such as the sale of sodas in the dining room, the Thursday Raffle, aluminum can recycling, memorial and honorarium gifts and the Buck-A-Month Club. All of these things are to help benefit the repairs, upkeep and maintenance of this wonderful building.

The money that you pay for your meal goes to just that.... the food, supplies and employees to cook your food, and much, much more. The nutrition program income funds do not help with the Foundation expenses.

LARGE MONEY BILLS CANNOT BE EASILY CHANGED

When you come for your lunch, you know that the meals are a \$4 contribution. Please do not expect the center to change a \$50 or \$100 bill that you get from the bank. We do not keep change at the center so we can't change large bills. We are Happy to trade your large bills for the red meal tickets. The red meal tickets are just like cash and do not expire. Many people find the meal tickets very convenient and handy. Thank you for either getting red meal tickets or bringing smaller bills for your lunch.

TABLE DECORATIONS ARE NOT FOR THE TAKING!

The Site Council works hard to make the dining tables and the small round table at the front entry pretty for each season. They put out decorations that they purchase and then pack it away and save for the next year. Recently we have had many things taken from the round table decorations and some items taken from the dining tables. Please do not do this. THANK YOU Site Council for ALL you do to make the dining room look so nice!

YOUR CENTER IS STILL NEEDING SUBSTITUTE AND FILL-IN KITCHEN HELPERS

With summer coming and paid staff hoping to take a few days off for vacation, we are still looking for people who can help in the kitchen. They do not have to be a professionally trained cook, just able to follow direction from others. The kitchen employees will lead and direct them as to what to do. If you know anyone that can help, please send them our way!

The Senior Center is always in need of your time and resources.

Please remember your Senior Center when making your final arrangements, and letting your family members know your wishes.